


Policy 3-40 Tuition Reimbursement: Using a handout Chief VanCamp reviewed draft Policy 3-40 Tuition
Reimbursement. He explained that a similar policy was in use years ago but at that time there was no
interest. Now there is new interest and he feels it can be used as an incentive for members. A brief
discussion followed with questions asked for clarity and suggestions offered. He asked that Board
members provide feedback and he will request approval at the next meeting.

2018 Travel & Conferences: Using a handout, Secretary Stumpf reviewed the proposed travel and
conferences for 2018, noting that the handout also included travel from 2016-2017. Following a brief
discussion, Commissioner Harper moved to approve the proposal as presented. Commissioner Zvirzdys
seconded the motlon. The Board unanimously approved said motion. Commissioner Harper added a
reminder that all Board members need to have a required open government training, which can be done
on-line or in a scheduled class.

Master Plan Update: Using a handout, Chief VanCamp gave an update on the 2018 Master Plan process.
He explained that we are working on Phase 1l {deployment and facilities). The first meeting will be January
12, beginning at 9 am and will be held at the North Olympia Station 8-3. He welcomed the public to
attend any of the meetings listed on the handout, including the evening meeting on Monday, January
22", beginning at 5 pm. Commissioner Harper added comments on the process explaining that the plan
is to brainstorm ideas to improve service with a goal to produce feasible alternatives; review and discuss
concerns; and finally agree and adopt a plan.

Secretary Report:

Minutes of Previous Meeting — Secretary Stumpf presented the minutes of the regular December 8"
meeting and December 12th Special Meetings for approval. Following a brief discussion, Commissioner
Gleckler moved to approve the minutes as presented; Commissioner Harper seconded the motion. The
Board unanimously approved the minutes as presented.

Approval of Warrants - Warrants as audited and certified by the auditing officer, as required by RCW
45.24,080 and those expenses reimbursement claims certified as required by RCW 425.24.090, have been
recorded on a listing which has been made available to the Board with the last month's meeting minutes,
Questions regarding some purchases were asked for clarity. As of January 9, 2018, after extensive review
and discussion regarding the expenses, Commissioner Gleckler moved to approve the warrants as
submitted; Commissioner Harper seconded the motion. The Board approved payment of those warrants
included in that list and further described as follows:

General Fund {(6680) Warrants 15326-15342 totaling $33,400.94
Warrants 15362-15377 : totaling $10,400.04
Warrants 15378-15392 totaling $28,522.74

Payroll Fund {6680) Warrants 15343-15361 & EFT12-27a-l totaling $103,082.67

Announcements — Secretary Stumpf reminded the Board that the Board meeting schedule is in their Board
books and a 2018 calendar was prepared for them to take home.
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